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The Disciple Harbinger 
Sharon’s Note 

“For humans look on the outward appearance, but the Lord looks on the heart” (1 Samuel 16:7) 

A School teacher named Dodie Gadient decided to travel the United States during her 

vacation one summer. She had decided to visit some of the places that she had been teaching her 

students about for 13 years. She hooked her pickup to her camper and away she went. Things went 

well until she made it to rush-hour traffic in California. That was when the water pump blew on her 

pickup. In the midst of Los Angeles rush-hour traffic, now tired, exasperated, and scared, Dodie was 

responsible for a traffic jam. There she sat. Not a soul seemed interested in helping her. 

She got out of the truck and stood beside the camper. Finally she prayed, “Please God, send 

me an angel, preferably one with mechanical experience.” It wasn’t but a few minutes later that a 

huge Harley Davidson motorcycle drove up beside her. An enormous man was riding the Harley. He 

had long hair, a beard, and tattooed arms. He jumped off the motorcycle and went to work on the 

truck. Sometime later on he flagged down a large truck and attached a tow chain to the frame of 

the disabled pickup. They towed the 56-foot pickup and camper off the interstate and onto a side 

street. The man on the Harley calmly went back to work on the pickup. 

By now the teacher was too dumbfounded to talk to the man. Then she saw the words 

written on the back of the man’s jacket—“Hell’s Angels—California.” Finally the man finished 

working on the pickup. And the teacher was able to speak. “Thank you,” she said. She was even able 

to carry on a brief conversation with the man. 

The man looked at her and said to her, “Don’t judge a book by its cover. You may not know 

who you’re talking to.” With that the man smiled, closed the hood on the truck, and straddled his 

Harley. He gave a wave and he was gone. 

God has a way of opening our eyes and ears and expanding our horizons if we but open 

ourselves to the Divine One. 

In Christ, 

Pastor Sharon 

 

Weekly Calendar 

Children’s Church – Sunday 9:30 a.m. 

Worship – Sunday 9:30 a.m. 

Adult Sunday School – Sunday – Following Worship 

Bible Study – Monday – 6:30 p.m. 

Choir – Thursday – 5:30 p.m. 



 

 October 2 - CCAR cleans, 9:30 – 11:30 a.m. 

October 3 - Soup Stop, 10:30 a.m. 

Choir Practice, 5:30 p.m. 

October 5 – Crop Walk, 8:00 a.m. 

October 6 – Worship/Children’s Church, 9:30 a.m. 

Adult SS after worship 

Fall Auction, 2:00 p.m. 

October 7 – Bible Study, 6:30 p.m. 

October 9 – Board Meeting, 6:30 p.m. 

October 10 – Soup Stop, 10:30 a.m. 

Choir Practice, 5:30 p.m. 

October 11-12, Lifetouch Photo’s 

October 13 – Worship/Children’s Church, 9:30 a.m. 

Adult SS after worship 

October 14 – Bible Study, 6:30 p.m. 

October 16 – CCAR cleans, 9:30 – 11:30 a.m. 

Elders Meeting, 6:30 p.m. 

October 17 – Soup Stop, 10:30 a.m. 

Choir Practice, 5:30 p.m. 

CWF, 7:00 p.m. 

October 20 – Worship/Children’s Church, 9:30 a.m. 

Adult SS after worship 

Cougill Manor, 4:00 p.m. 

October 21 – Bible Study, 6:30 p.m. 

October 24 – Soup Stop, 10:30 a.m. 

Choir Practice, 5:30 p.m. 

October 27 – Worship/Children’s Church, 9:30 a.m. (Children’s Sabbath) 

Adult SS after worship 

October 28 – Bible Study, 6:30 p.m. 

October 31 – Soup Stop, 10:30 a.m. 

Choir Practice, 5:30 p.m. 

 

 



News from the Secretary!! 

 

Fall is upon us! The turning of the leaves is one of the beauties of nature that I enjoy the most. I 

love watching so many colors combine and make up gorgeous scenery.  

 

We have decided to do something new with the Harbinger and I hope you enjoy it. I would like to 

ask your help with the information. We wish to feature a ministry of the month. There are so many 

wonderful things that we support or do as a church community. If you participate or support a 

ministry and you would like to see it featured one month, or if you would just like to raise 

awareness and get prayers for your ministry. Please stop in or leave me a note about what your 

ministry is and how it works!! I can’t wait to start showing how we love to serve!!  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“The Magic of a Capital Campaign” 

Presents: Magician 

Andy Anderson 

 

Sept. 29th at 2:00 p.m. 

 

Get some exercise! Have fun! Meet new 

people! Help feed the hungry!! 

October 5th is the  annual Coles County CROP 

Hunger Walk. See  

Cindy Maples for information. You’ll enjoy 

being a walker, sponsor, or volunteer!! 

 

 

October 6 @ 2:00 p.m. 

Bring in your treasures to sell!! 

Enjoy a great time!! 

  

 

We are getting ready to create a new directory 

and we need you to help make it complete! All 

families receive a free 8x10 professional 

portrait along with a printed directory just for 

participating.  Appointments are being made 

for October 11 & 12. See Gayle Strader for 

more information or call the church office!! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pet Blessing on September 14, 2013 Our Pet Blessing 

on Saturday, September 14 was a success with eight dogs present. Owners Julie, 

Amanda and Zane McGowanõs dog, Julian, had the wiggliest tail; Kathy and Steve 

Ferguson brought Colby, who was the best dressed dog. Molly Evansõ dog, Minni, 

was deemed the dog with the shiniest coat while Bear owned by Mike Chron won 

the prettiest ears prize. Mitch Goodwin with Haley and Sophia brought Rosc oe with 

the fluffiest tail. Christine Edmonds brought her dogs, Peek -A-Boo, Miss Lilly and 

Willow in the fanciest dog carriage.  

 

 Pastor Sharon led pet owners and several church members in the Blessing. 

The ceremony involved a call and response, scripture reading, comments and prayer.  

 All dogs present received a treat bag and a Frisbee toy and treat bags were 

delivered to Sammie Giffin and her cat, Summer, as well as to Susie May and her 

dog, Pumpkin. Door prizes were won by the Goodwin Family, the McGowa n Family 

and Christine Edmonds.  

 

 Our special contributors were MARS petcare, Animal Medical Center, Cindy 

Maples, Dr. Garry Ernst and Albin Animal Clinic. Please join us in saying thank you 

to them.  

By: Gayle Strader 
 

 

Thanksgiving Dinner 

Sunday November 10th at 4:00 p.m. 



 

 

 

 

 

CROP Hunger Walk 
 

CROP Hunger Walks are community-wide events sponsored by Church World 

Service and organized by local congregations or groups to raise funds to end hunger at 

home and around the world. With its inception ÉÎ ρωφωȟ #2/0 (ÕÎÇÅÒ 7ÁÌËÓ ÁÒÅ ȰÖÉÅ×ÅÄ 

by many as the granddaddy of charity walks, notes the Los Angeles Times (Oct. 26, 2009). 

 On October 17, 1969, a thousand people in Bismarck, ND, walked in what may have 

been the first ever CROP Hunger Walkɂand raised $25,000 to help stop hunger. Several 

other CROP Hunger Walks occurred soon thereafter, and before long there were hundreds 

of Walks each year in communities nationwide. 

 Currently, well over 2,000 communities across the U.S. join in more than 1,600 

CROP Hunger Walks each year. More than five million CROP Hunger Walkers have 

participated in more than 36,000 CROP Hunger Walks in the last two decades alone.  

 

October CCIW Prayer Calendar 
Sept. 29-Oct. 5 Union Ave. Litchfield, Long Point CC, Flanagan CC 

Oct. 6-12 All Ordained and Commissioned Ministers 

Oct. 13-19 Marshall Ave. Mattoon, FCC Maywood, Mechanicsburg CC 

Oct. 20-26 FCC Metropolis, Barneys Prairie CC Mt Carmel, FCC Mt Carmel 

 

 Holy Humor 

                    

Ministry of the Month 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Board 

Of Elders Meeting 

(Open to All) 
 

The next Board of 

Elders Meeting will be 

held on Wednesday, 

October 9th at 6:30 

p.m. Please have all 

reports into the office 

no later than Tuesday 

the 8th. 

 

Thank You!! 

 

Cindy Maples & Christina Edmonds 

are in charge of the coffee/juice  

Fellowship for October!! 

 

 

Elder of the Month 

For October 

The church has an Elder of the 

Month program. If at any 

time, you are in need and are 

unable to get in touch with 

the office, or Pastor Sharon is 

unavailable, the Elder of the 

Month may be called. For 

September, the Elder of the 

Month is:  

Jan Ernst 

SHUT-IN COMMUNION 

MINISTRY 

If you would like to receive communion, 

please call the church office at 345-

3003. If no answer, please leave a 

message on the voice mail that you 

would like to receive communion. It is 

always served the first Sunday of each 

month.  

Pocket Change Ministry 

For October is: 

Smart Choice Food Source 

 



 

 

Halloween Night 

 

John and Scott were a couple of freshman at East Carter High School. They made plans to spend 

the night in an old empty house not far from where they lived. Some say the old place is haunted. 

It wasn’t just any old night that they had planned to stay, it was Halloween Night. They tried to 

get some of the other boys to come along and join them. But the others all said: “NO WAY”. 

The old house was one mile off the main road, with only one way in and only one way out. The 

road there crossed the creek 7 times and stayed washed out. The boys were going to take John’s dirt 

bike to get there. It didn’t have a head-light, so they had to get there before dark, or go on foot. 

Scott climbed on back and was carrying the back pack full of Halloween candy to eat on for the 

night. They rode up to in front of the house and parked the bike. Scott followed John inside. Scott said: 

Let’s camp in the big room with the fireplace.  

John said: Cool, that’s where old man Ramey died. They say he was frightened plumb to death. 

One winter night, it was so cold; the devil came in and warmed himself by the fireplace. Old man 

Ramey’s heart couldn’t take it, and he fell over dead, right about where you’re standing Scott. 

Scott said: That don’t scare me none, I hope we do see some ghosts tonight. If Satan comes in 

here tonight to get warm, he just better stay out of the food. I’ll put this size 9 ½ boot in the seat of his 

pants if he even goes near my back pack full of candy.  

By dark they had a nice warm fire going. The boys decided to tell each other ghost stories before 

going to bed. Scott started it off, he said: - There was this woman that worked the night shift in a 

Nursing Home. Every so often they would hear a baby crying in the ceiling. They say “When the baby 

cries-Somebody dies”. The last time it cried, it started at one end of the hallway, and slowly crawled all 

the way to the other end, crying the whole time it was crawling, ever so slowly in the ceiling. 

One of the men working that night climbed on top of a table and raised up one of the ceiling 

tiles to take a look. He poked his head up through with a flashlight. He saw something all right, when he 

pulled his head back out, his hair had turned white. He didn’t say what he had seen, he just clocked out 

and never came back again, not even to get his pay check. 

John said: That story wouldn’t scare anybody. Let me tell you a REAL scary story. My Dad 

worked as a janitor on the grave yard shift at the school, mopping and waxing the floors at night. He had 

been reading this book about a woman that had become a Christian, but before that, she was in a cult. 

Now that she is no longer part of the cult. A little demon follows her around everywhere, except in 

church. He’s small, about the size of a child. She sees him daily, spying on her through windows, and 

even in crowded grocery stores. Church is the only place where she is safe. 

Anyway, my Dad was thinking about this book while he was mopping the hallway that night at 

school. My Dad thought to himself- I wonder what Satan really looks like? He didn’t say it out loud, he 

was just thinking it. A voice from behind him said “Turn around and find out what I look like”. 



Dad said he did not turn around, he just mopped a lot faster and broke one of the school rules, 

you know the one about – No Praying in Schools. He broke that one a bunch of times that night. Scott 

said: “I would have turned around and looked”. 

The boys lay down for the night. A few minutes later they heard a baby crying, it sounded like a 

baby crawling across the floor up stairs crying. They both jumped up. John said: Scott, go take a look. 

Scott said: Forget that! John said: Sounds like it’s headed for the stairs, it’s going to come down here! A 

voice behind them said: “Go ahead and look” Scott ran out the door, with John right behind him. Neither 

looked back, but they could feel Satan breathing on the back of their necks. Those boys jumped creeks, 

and ran right through fences. They didn’t stop running for about 3 miles. 

They only stopped then because GOD had the foresight to have a church built there. Rest for all 

those wishing to flee from Satan. That is where the boys ended up spending Halloween night at, on the 

front steps of the church in prayer. 

They went back the next day around noon and got their stuff, everything was still there except 

the food. The food had all been eaten, probably by raccoons or, maybe Satan has a taste for Halloween 

Candy, as well as your soul. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 28, 2014 

Homecoming and 

Mortgage Burning 

Cougill Manor 

Cancelled for September 

Join Pastor Sharon, the OSRCC choir 

and anyone else who wishes to 

participate, on the 3rd Sunday of 

each month at 4:00 p.m. at Cougill 

Manor. Fun, music, & fellowship. 

All are Welcome!! 

 

Bible Study is Mondays at 6:30 p.m. here  

at the Church. Please join us!!  

 

CWF 
Christian Women¬s Fellowship 

The third Thursday of each month at 

7:00 p.m. 

Please join us!! 



Worship Leaders Elders 
October 6: Vicki Trueblood October 6: Vicki Trueblood & Jan Ernst 

October 13: Tarry James October 13: Gayle Strader & Mike Strader 

October 20: Stan Huffman October 20: Kaye Woodward & Stan Huffman 

October 27: Kevin James October 27: Mike Chron & Laurie Olson 

 

Diaconate for October  
Serve Prepare Greeters & Acolytes 

Susie May Nancy Oakley Susie May 

Molly Evans Beverly Peters Molly Evans 

Beverly Peters  Kristyn Haworth, Emily Zuniga 

Nancy Oakley  Joey Upton 

 

 

Anniversaries 

 

10-3 Mitch & Melissa 

Goodwin 

10-5 Les & Vicki 

Trueblood 

10-23 Paul & Donna 

Slifer 

 

 

Birthdays 

 

10-17 Iris Myers 

10-19 Kaye Woodward 

10-24 Jackie Moler 

10-25 Jeff Behrends 

10-29 Mike Chron 

 

 



 
 

 
 

 

 

OLD STATE ROAD CHRISTIAN CHURCH 

(DISCIPLES OF CHRIST) 
13982 Old State Road 

Charleston, IL. 61920 

217-345-3003 

pastorsharon@consolidated.net 

www.disciplesofchrist.org 

Rev. Sharon Patton, Pastorɂ217-218-2163 (cell) 

Vicki Trueblood, Facilitatorɂ217-345-7244 

Sheri Feast, Secretaryɂ217-345-3003 

Join us every Sunday for Worship at 9:30 a.m. 

#ÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ #ÈÕÒÃÈ ÄÕÒÉÎÇ 7ÏÒÓÈÉÐ ÁÔ ωȡσπ ÁȢÍȢ 

Office hours areɂTuesdayɂFriday, 9-3 

 

 

 


